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March 5, 2020 
 
Mr. Paul Whitfield 
Department of Financial Services 
Division of Accounting and Auditing 
200 East Gaines St. 
Tallahassee, FL  32399-0393 
 
Dear Mr. Whitfield, 
 
JAC has reviewed the contract audit report dated January 31, 2020.  The report contained 
recommendations for the following: 
 For contract deliverables, internal controls should include current written policies and procedures 

within each JRO that serve as a guide to responsible personnel for ensuring a consistent, high-
quality monitoring process.  Also, the monitoring activities performed should be adequate to 
provide reasonable assurance of record that contract deliverables had been provided as required by 
the contract.   

 JAC to encourage each JRO to develop, appropriate to the nature of the contracts in place within 
their offices, guidance on contract monitoring comparable to the guidance in place for state 
agencies. 

 JAC should assist in developing such guidance to ensure all JROs within the judicial branch have 
put in place appropriate internal controls for monitoring the successful performance of contract 
deliverables.  

 
JAC appreciates your feedback and will take your recommendations under consideration as preparations 
are made for the Connect and Collaborate III statewide training conference.  Staff from most JROs will 
attend the conference, and there will be opportunities to discuss matters related to contracts.   
 
JAC will also begin looking at developing our own internal procedures for contracts to address the 
concerns listed above.  JAC is open to sharing useful documents with the JROs and recommending best 
practices.   
 
However, each JRO operates independently under the leadership of either an elected official or appointed 
agency head.  Each JRO has its own internal processes, and each JRO develops their own policies and 
procedures.  While JAC administratively serves the JROs with human resources, accounting, and 
administrative matters, JAC does not supervise, direct, or control them.   
 
Sincerely, 

Alton L. “Rip” Colvin, Jr. 
Executive Director  
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